

Trustee Buettner

Colleen Konicek <ckonicek@barringtonhills-il.gov>

Thu, Nov 18, 2021 at 8:29 AM

To: Brian Cecola bcecola@barringtonhills-il.gov

Cc: Anna Paul <apaul@barringtonhills-il.gov>, Nikki Panos <npanos@barringtonhills-il.gov>

Brian - As Jim stated in his letter, Deb and I had many conversations over the last several months regarding her need to step down from the BOT and her desire to play a role in finding/vetting a person who she felt exemplified her efforts and dedication to the Village. We discussed several people and the reasons she felt each would or would not best be able to carry on her mission to provide government services in a fair, courteous, and fiscally responsible manner, to be a steward of the land and open spaces, and to protect our zoning laws. Each time, one person rose to the top.

Deb asked that I keep her health condition confidential, which I, of course, honored. Her intent was to meet with you the week before our last meeting to discuss her need to step down and to request that you nominate and the BOT accept her recommendation of Robin VanCastle to fill her remaining term. Unfortunately, Deb was hospitalized and unable to follow through with that intent prior to passing.

Deb felt Robin would exemplify her position on the Board and would provide a high level of commitment to the Village, which she has already demonstrated. Deb was impressed by Robin's background in finance as Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer of Itasca Bank & Trust Co. She also valued Robin's volunteer experience and can do attitude. Deb, as liaison to the Plan Commission, saw Robin's work firsthand, and was impressed by her dedication to redrafting of the Village's Comprehensive Plan, and believed Robin had a solid understanding of what makes Barrington Hills so special and how to keep it that way. Deb also thought it important to have a capable female fill the seat.

As you know, Robin has been involved in Village government since 2015, serving on the Heritage & Environs Committee and Plan Commission, as well as being our long-standing Deputy Clerk. She is a CPA with a strong background in finance and is currently on the Board of Directors for Itasca Bank, so she also has a background in working collaboratively at the board level. These were all considerations of Deb's in determining Robin was the ideal candidate for the seat.

I wanted to go on record with my many conversations with Deb, my endorsement of her recommendation, and my hope that we honor her by seriously considering this appointment. I will very much miss Deb's presence on our Board. She provided considered guidance and a unique perspective. She felt that Robin would do the same.

Please feel free to reach out with any questions about my discussions with Deb.

I would appreciate this email being disseminated to the rest of the Board members.

Thank you,

Colleen Konicek Hannigan Trustee, Village of Barrington Hills 112 Algonquin Road Barrington Hills, IL 60010-5199 847.551.3005

To ensure compliance with the Open Meetings Act, elected or appointed members of the public body may reply to this message, but they should not forward it or send a copy of the reply to other members of the public body.